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Monthly Meeting: Sep 10, 2024 

 Meeting Minutes 

 

Call to order: 7:02 pm 
 

Tonight, 16 members were in attendance at the Club’s general meeting at the field.     

 

New members  

         None.    

 

Meeting Minutes 

• President asked if all had a chance to read the Aug minutes, 

then asked for a motion to approve them. 

• Motion by:     Duane Barrett            Second by:    Rob Showman 

• The Aug meeting minutes were approved by the members in attendance. 

Treasurer’s Report 

      Floyd presented the financial report for Aug.  The chair asked for a motion to approve. 

      Motion by:  Duane Barrett                Second by:  George Bieda 

      The Aug financial report was voted on and approved by those in attendance.                   

General Announcements:   

      With our tremendous response and participation during the last Warbird Carrier Landing 

event, Paul has suggested that we have another practice on Sunday, 29 Sept.     

     The 2024-2025 YE Build will begin on Saturday 28 Sep.  Tim and the YE’s had a meeting on 

8 Sept. Tim announced that the build will commence on 28 Sep and then the first Saturday in 

Oct.  It will maintain this rotation until the build is complete.  The last Saturday of the month and 

the first Saturday of the month.  Currently we have 5 Young Eagles that are current club juniors.  

Trish Williams is canvasing another 2-3 kids from her EAA Young Eagles.  The proposed 

schedule is to have the airframe complete by the end of the year.  Hopefully, they’ll begin the 

covering of the model in January.   

Safety:        

     There was a comment what about an airplane being stuck in a tree and the battery catches fire.  

What do we do.  The Club’s response is to call 9-1-1 and stand by the gate, waiting for the 

emergency responders to direct them to the area of the fire.   



 
 

 

       

 

Competition Results -   

     The results from Sept’s competition have been posted to the website.  We had  23 people show 

up to watch the events.  We only had 3 T-28 racers, 4 reno racers and initially 5 combat planes.  

That dwindled to 2 for the last event.       

 

Regional Events (tentative)  

 

• Golden Age Fly ~ Sep 

• Fall Closure – 12 Oct. 

• The Fall Monroe EXPO will be held on 25-27 Oct.  It will be a 3 day event, with Friday’s 

starting at 12pm.  More information will be passed along as soon as I know it. 

 

 

Field Maintenance:      

       The field will be mowed on Monday, 16 Sep.   

Old Business: 

       None. 

New Business:    

        There was a discussion about having another class of airplane to get more pylon racers 

involved.  The thought was that if we get different and/or slower airplanes into the racing, we 

may attract more pilots racing.  I’m soliciting ideas for different airplanes to fly.  Another 

thought was that if we move to a different airplane, we may have more options of airplanes to 

fly, i.e. Corsairs, Mustangs, Spitfires, ME-109, etc. Please feel free to reach out to me, Duane or 

Rick Fuller.   

       A reminder, the next club meeting will be held at the Sunnyslope Improvement Hall.   

Show and Tell:   

        None.        

 

Comments from the Membership:  

        Jim McEdwards will be having an RC Garage sale/Open House this Saturday, 14 Sep.   

 

Adjourned:  7:30 pm 


